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Daily Angelus Letter

for March 19th

St. Joseph, Spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary

Dear Parish Family,

Today is the timely feast day of St. Joseph.  He is patron saint of the Universal Church (because of his role as head of the Holy Family,) of fathers, of opposition to atheistic Communism (because he was a worker,) carpenters, doubters (because he married Mary despite her pregnancy,) travelers, house hunters and of a happy death as well as a host of nations and institutions.  The list itself is a telltale of the difficulties and conflicts that he faced with calmness, a sense of duty, love, flexibility, faith and hope.  St. Joseph, pray for us!

Today’s letter will concern itself with:


I 
Updates


II 
Your Questions


III
Coming Soon


IV
Goings on about the Parish


V
What You Can Do

I

UPDATES

The church is open.  I wish to publicly thank and ask our community to say a prayer for some truly outstanding volunteers who showed up at the church yesterday to declutter, clean and sanitize our church!  Because of them we are able to keep the church open.

Every day, the pews, door knobs, restrooms and other common surfaces will be cleaned.  The restrooms have posted signs in them “last cleaned and sanitized” with date and time and our candle brigade will keep the candle boxes maintained.  God bless you all!

Updates on Confession:  The diocese sent a clarification concerning confessions.  We are not to set up communal confessions or confession times since that will tend to create a congregating of people.  However, if you are in true need of confession, it is acceptable to call to make an appointment for one.

I’ve asked Fr. Simone to consider not hearing confessions in our offices for two reasons:  1) Our offices are incredibly small making “social distancing” difficult and 2) This is also the home in which we live.  So if you do call for an appointment it is likely we will meet you in a private spot somewhere on the parish grounds.

II

YOUR QUESTIONS

I understand the first Holy Communion retreat has been cancelled at this time. Do you know how far in advance the actual First Communion would be cancelled if needed? I know a large group of families that have family coming in from out of town for this sacrament.

Unfortunately I do not know.  I don’t think anybody knows.  Will everything have returned to normal at that point or will it have progressed to the point where we are not allowed to travel?  I can promise you this however, as soon as I can reasonably know, you will know.  Your St. Sebastian community is truly pulling together to help keep us all informed about what is happening from a parish standpoint for just such pressing questions.  Please say a prayer for them.

III

COMING SOON!

Cathy Sivec is working on an online version of the booklet put out by our “Disciples of the Dying” ministry.  In it you will find all kinds of information such as what to do for a sick person from a spiritual standpoint, what prayers and blessings you can say and what to do when facing the end of life.  It should be available where these letters are found.

IV

GOINGS ON AROUND THE PARISH

If you noticed some awkwardness when I am genuflecting during today’s online Mass, that is because we had a surprise visitor making himself at home right underneath the altar.  There didn’t seem to be a way to ask Chester to kindly move without it being even a greater distraction.

One of today’s goals is to get the microphone in front of Deacon Terry in order to record him saying some prayers.  I would love for him to do something like pray the Rosary or Divine Mercy Chaplet so that you can pray along with him.  He has such a calm, reassuring voice.  If and when that happens, I will let you know.

Lots of work continues in our buildings: “Isolate!  Clean!  Disinfect!”  Those who can work remotely are doing so.  It seems that the more that is cancelled, the busier we become!  

Today’s Mass Fr. Simone and I concelebrated.  I had the Mass for today’s intention and he had an intention sent over to us from St. Paul where there will not be sufficient Masses to cover all of the intentions.  Yesterday I had the Mass for the intention of Mary Jo Melody (the intention for this coming weekend’s 4:30 Mass.)  Tomorrow there will be a non-broadcasted Mass for the intention of Dolores Howell, which would have been Sunday’s 1:00 intention.  It will be in Latin.

V

WHAT YOU CAN DO

A humongous thank you and blessing for everybody who is stepping up to help out!  We are truly blessed.

GREAT IDEA:  One of our young adults wants to have us say 1 million Hail Marys for anyone suffering from the Coronavirus and for all those at risk.  She asks that we, “simply say one Hail Mary and pass the request on via email to 10 other people.”  This is not a chain letter in the old superstitious model of “don’t break this chain or something terrible will happen.”  It is just a wonderfully positive thing to do.  I, however, am cheating I suppose by sending out mine via this letter!

PHONES:  We are still looking for people to call (from home) our shut-ins.  All that is asked of you is a phone call unless you want to do more and we will not give you more than you can do.  If you are interested in calling please contact Cathy Sivec or Jennifer Jones at (330) 836-2233.

WELLNESS CALLS:  If you or someone you know is isolated, ill or elderly, please call the rectory office at (330) 836-2233 to be put on the call list.

QUESTIONS TO BE ANSWERED IN THIS LETTER:  Send your questions or your ideas of things to be written about to marketing@stsebastian.org.

WILLING TO VOLUNTEER:  If you are willing to be put on the list to volunteer for anything OR if you have a service you would like to offer your parish, please contact Milissa Smith our business manager at (330) 836-2233 or smithm@stsebastian.org
Remember to say, “I love you,” to those you hope know it, to say, “I’m sorry,” to those who should receive it and remember that worry only survives in the end, hope lives today.
God bless, 

The Rev. John A. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Joseph, pray for us.

O Glorious St. Sebastian, faithful follower of Jesus Christ, to you do we raise our hearts and hands and implore your powerful intercession in obtaining, from God the Father, all the helps and graces necessary for our spiritual and temporal welfare, and for protection against contagious diseases. O, special guardian from diseases and accidents, we are confident that your intercession on our behalf will be graciously heard before the throne of God.  Amen.

Blessed Joseph, husband of Mary, be with us this day.  You protected and cherished the Virgin; loving the Child Jesus as your Son, you rescued Him from the danger of death.  Defend the Church, the household of God, purchased by the Blood of Christ.  Guardian of the Holy Family, be with us in our trials.  May your prayers obtain for us the strength to flee from error and wrestle with the powers of corruption so that in life we may grow in holiness and in death rejoice in the crown of victory.  Amen.
